## CITY COUNCIL MEETING 1-22-2020

The City Council of the City of Lineville met in their regular meeting on Monday, January 22, 2019, at 5:00 p.m. at the City Annex Building in Lineville, Alabama, with the following present: Mayor Roy Adamson, Council Members: Carolyn Smith, David Proctor, Joseph Appleby, Assistant City Clerk Nicholas New, City Supervisor Rusty Taylor, Chief Shane Dunnagan, Keifver Smith and Alicia Belcher from the Clay Times Journal. Council Member Robert Milstead and City Clerk Donna Mathews were absent from meeting.

Mayor Adamson then called the meeting to order. Mayor Adamson asked the Council if they had reviewed the minutes of the previous meeting. A motion was then made by Council Member David Proctor and seconded by Council Member Carolyn Smith to accept the minutes of the previous meeting. The vote was unanimous. Next Mayor Adamson asked the Council if they had reviewed the bills to be paid. (See attached) A motion was then made by Council Member Joseph Appleby and seconded by Council Member David Proctor to approve the bills to be paid. The vote was unanimous.

First on the agenda was the Ad for the Clay County Magazine in the amount of \$300.00 that was presented in the work session by Alicia Belcher. A motion was then made by Council Member Joseph Appleby and seconded by Council Member Carolyn Smith. The vote was unanimous. Council Member David Proctor abstained from voting.

It is time for the Clay County Chamber of Commerce annual contract renewal in the amount of \$5400.00. A motion was then made by Council Member David Proctor and seconded by Council Member Carolyn Smith. The vote was unanimous.

Chief Shane Dunnagan presented the resignation of Officer Jarred Brown and said he will be working out a two week notice until January 28<sup>th</sup>. A motion was then made by Council Member David Proctor and seconded by Council Member Carolyn Smith to accept resignation as presented. The vote was unanimous. Chief Dunnagan also presented the resignation of Officer Pedro Garcia and said his last day was the January 30<sup>th</sup>. Council Member Carolyn Smith then made a motion to also accept his resignation and Council Member Joseph Appleby seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous. Next Chief Dunnagan asked to open the police officer position again until it is filled but only advertise it for the next two weeks in the paper. A motion was then made by Council Member David Proctor and seconded by Carolyn Smith. The vote was unanimous.

Next Mayor made the recommendation to appoint Mrs. Sara Appleby to fill the vacancy of the District 5 seat in the absence of her late husband, Johnny Appleby. The appointment will become effective February 3, 2020. A motion was made by Council Member Carolyn Smith and seconded by Council Member Joseph Appleby. The vote was unanimous.

Chief Dunnagan said he had interviewed 3 people for dispatch and recommended to the City to hire Stephanie Jones. She worked in dispatch for the police department in 2014 and she won't

have to train for a long period of time. She was a good employee when she worked here before. A motion was made by Council Member David Proctor and seconded by Council Member David Proctor. The vote was unanimous.

Mayor Adamson asked everyone to remember our City Clerk Donna Mathews and her family at the loss of their Mother. He also thanked Rusty and his crew for the cleanup they did after the storm.

City Supervisor Rusty Taylor announced baseball/softball signups on February  $2^{nd}$ ,  $4^{th}$ , and  $6^{th}$  at 6:00 p.m. until 8:00 p.m. at the Lineville City Annex building. They will start playing games on March  $31^{st}$  and the incredible kid's baseball kickoff will be April  $25^{th}$  – May  $16^{th}$  at 9:00. He specifically invited the Mayor and Council to attend some if they could.

Council Member Carolyn Smith thanked everyone for working with Jamie Watts on the blueprints for the pocket park.

Council Member David Proctor reminded everyone of the 3<sup>rd</sup> Annual Golf Tournament on March 21<sup>st</sup>. He also asked Rusty and his crew to check for dead limbs.

After no further business, a motion to adjourn was made by Council Member Joseph Appleby and seconded by Council Member David Proctor. The vote was unanimous. The meeting was adjourned at 5:16 p.m.

ATTEST:		
CITY CLERK	MAYOR	